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DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

Meningococcal Immunisations 

Friday 5th May 
 

NAPLAN 
Tuesday 9th to 11th May 

 
Secondary Parent Teacher 

Interviews 
Tuesday 9th May 

 
School Photos 

Tuesday 16th May 
 

9 a Side Football 
Date to be advised 

 
Yr 11/12 English Excursion 

Wednesday 17th May 
 

Early School Closure at 
2.30pm 

Wednesday 17th May 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

         Newsletter    
       Term 2 Week 1 2017 

From the Principal 

 

 

 

little Italian exchange student 

 

  

 

 

   

 
Welcome back to term 2, trusting that you had an enjoyable break with family and 

students are ready to go! 

Thank you to our SRC representatives Meg Jarvis, Claire Pilmore and Matthew 

Stringer and school representative Bonney Swan for attending ANZAC Day Services in 

our local area during 

the school holidays. 

Several community 

comments were 

expressed about 

student attendance at 

these services. 

Community members 

were apprectiaive of 

their commitment and 

positive attitude. 
 

Next week the NAPLAN testing begins on Tuesday and concludes Thursday. NAPLAN 

information went out with our last newsletter. In addition to that, I encourage every 

student to participate knowing that it is just one experience in many at school and 

one not to stress over.  

The information session last night for parents of students who are learning to drive 

and while there were a few apologies, it was great to hear the positive feedback 

about the session from those that attended, saying “Thanks Megan very worthwhile” 

and “Thank you Megan, excellent presentation”. Students will have accessed the 

presentation organised by Megan Rackebrandt on Wednesday, Mrs Forrest who was 

there helping supervise also thought it was excellent for all the science brought into 

it! 

Teachers are working together with other staff from sites within the Flinders 

Partnership in two joint staff meetings this term in a lead up to the student free day 

on the 8th June. In order for staff to maximise time working together, Governing 

Council has agreed to two early school closures of 2.30pm on Wednesday 17th May 



 

and Tuesday 30th May. On these two days the school buses will run an hour earlier. They of course will not run 

at all on Thursday 8th June for the student free day. 

This term is already shaping up to a busy one!  

Jenny Stringer 
Principal 

 
Primary School 

I hope everyone had an enjoyable and relaxing holiday. On the last Thursday of last term the Primary SRC ran a 

very successful Easter Day at school, selling Hot Cross Buns and Zooper Doopers raising approximately $70. 

The R-6 students also participated in an Easter egg hunt on the oval on Thursday afternoon and were lucky 

enough to have a visit from Easter Bunny during lunch. A big thank you to Governing Council for supplying the 

eggs and the SRC for all their effort. 

This term is already shaping up to be a busy one.  NAPLAN will occur next week on Tuesday  9th May 

(Language Conventions), Wednesday 10th May (Reading) and Thursday 11th May (Numeracy) for children in 

years 3, 5, 7 and 9. Some children have also opted in to do the ICAS testing this term and we wish those 

children well in this. 

We have a few events planned for this term. The Year 1-2 class will be heading to Mintaro on the 25th May for 

their excursion and eat-in; with the Year 2 children then having a sleep over at school. On June 9th all primary 

students will be invited to attend a performance in the gym called ‘Heave Ho off We Go’ and children in Year 3 

and 4 along with Mr Arthur are excited to be going tree planting at Tarcowie again this term. This will occur on 

Friday 16th June and more information will be sent home in the near future.  

This term we will also be continuing with the Premiers Reading Challenge which needs to be completed by 

Friday 8th September early in term 3. A few children have already read their 12 books so we are well on our 

way with this.  

Choir have been busy practising their songs with Miss Schmidt and will be travelling to Jamestown for East of 

the Ranges choir practice on May 23rd. 

Finally, a reminder that school photos will take place on Tuesday 16th May. 

 

Paul Arthur 

Primary Leader 
 

 

Senior School 

Welcome back to term 2, we hope you and your children had a chance to have a break over the holidays.  This 

term has had a busy start with all year 10 and 11 students participating in a driver safety workshop yesterday.  

The students found the presentation to be very informative and useful, regarding distractions while driving, 

particularly mobile phones. Some students had the opportunity to hop in a driving simulator to show how 

distractions effect driving. A huge thankyou to the parents who made an effort to support the parent session 

on Tuesday night.   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent teacher interviews will be held next Tuesday, you can book an interview with your child/children’s 

teacher via the process outlined in the newsletter.  In your child’s report, teachers will have indicated if they 

would like to have an interview with you regarding your child’s learning.  However, parents may also request 

to meet with the child’s teacher to discuss any concerns. 

On Thursday the 15th June at 7:00pm, a parent information session for students and parents of year 10 

students regarding the SACE, future pathways and subject selection will be held. The meeting will be held in 

room 2301. For any further information contact Kathy Kupke on 86672124. 

Work experience forms have been distributed to all year 10 and 11 students. It is essential that this paperwork 

is completed before the end of term 2 and returned to the front office. 

Leanne Opperman, Chloe Clarke & Kathy Kupke  
Senior Leaders 

 

School News 

Wearing Hats in Term 2 

All students and staff are required to wear hats in Terms 1, 3 and 4 and whenever UV levels reach 3 and above 

at all times of the year.  UV levels will be monitored during the month of May and sun protection (broad 

brimmed hat, sun protective clothing, SPF 30 or higher broad spectrum sunscreen, and shade) is 

recommended on those days when UV is 3 and above.  As per the BCDS Sun Smart Policy, daily notices advise 

students when sun protection is required.   

2017 TERM 1 PARENT - TEACHER INTERVIEWS YEARS 7-12: 
 
Parent/Teacher/Student interviews will be held from: 
 

3.30pm – 6:30pm on Tuesday 9th May 2017, (Term 2, Week 2).  
 
You can now book interviews at times that suit your family best. Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and 
follow the instructions below. 
 

BOOKINGS CLOSE Friday 5th May at 3:00pm.  All staff members will be located in the school library.  

 
 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/


 

When you click finish, your interview timetable will be emailed to you 

automatically - check your junk mail folder if you do not receive your email 

immediately. You can return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au at any time, 

and change your interviews - until bookings close. 

INSTRUCTIONS: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
If you don’t have access to the internet, you will still be able to make bookings via the Front Office. Please 
send a note to school with the approximate times you require, or phone the school on 86672124.  
 
Interviews are strictly 10 minutes and spaces are limited.  If you require more time, please contact your 
teacher directly to make alternative arrangements. 
 
You can change interview bookings any time prior to the closing date, by re-visiting the 
www.schoolinterviews.com.au website, and using the event code. Remember to use the same name and 
email address you used when you made your original booking. If you wish to change your interview times after 
the closing date, contact the school directly on 86672124. 
 
On the evening of the interview please check your emails to ensure that there are no changes.  
 
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
**Gayle Bury will be absent on the night if you wish to make an appointment with her please leave a message 
at the front desk and she will return your call to organise an appointment.   

 

Community News 

Mother's Day Luncheon 

Spoil your Mum, a loved one or come to remember her on Mother's Day, Sunday 14th May, at the 

Blacksmith's Chatter 7 First Street, Orroroo.  Enjoy a lovely meal whilst listening to the harmony of musician 

Gabrielle Ballard. Open from 11.30am.  Bookings preferred.  Ph  0427 581 302.   

 

 

 

4hmqj 

Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au 
 

Enter THIS school event code. Then follow the 3 simple steps. 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/


 

 

The ADF will be holding their biannual Careers Expo in conjunction with the Adelaide Careers and Employment 

Expo 

When:  26 May 9 am – 3 pm  

                27 May 10 am – 4 pm  

Where:  Adelaide Show Grounds  

This is  a free event and is open to the public 

If you are interested in attending with your students please register you interest via the link below: 

http://careersemploymentexpo.com.au/PreRegistration.html 

You can find out more information about the event here:  

http://careersemploymentexpo.com.au/Adelaide.html  

 

http://careersemploymentexpo.com.au/PreRegistration.html
http://careersemploymentexpo.com.au/Adelaide.html


 

 


